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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

An upgrade to Harrington Park Public School is underway. The project will deliver 19 new permanent learning spaces, 
new staff and administrative facilities, a new covered outdoor learning area (COLA), and a new hall and library. 

Progress Update 

Works to date have included: 

▪ Demolition of Block J, 
▪ Completing the structure and roof for the new hall at Block K, with walls, cladding, and interior fit out in 

progress, 
▪ Completing level 1 of the new Block M learning facility, and continuing roof works, and 
▪ Landscaping at Block A. 
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School holiday works 

During the upcoming school holidays (20 September to 1 October), the contractor will begin several works including: 

▪ Site establishment for central courtyard landscaping works 
▪ Demolition of shade structures and pavements 
▪ Re-cabling of Block D 
▪ Substation upgrade 

Excavators, bobcats, and bogey tippers will be on site to complete these works, which will take place between 7 am to 
5 pm Monday to Saturday. No works will take place on Sunday or public holidays, unless notified. 

In addition, there will be a power outage on site on 23 September due to the substation upgrade mentioned above. 

COVID-19 delays 

Construction has been affected by COVID-19 and recent Public Health Orders which paused construction activities 
and continue to limit the number of workers and suppliers who are able to work on site.  

Our team is working closely with the contractor to understand the ongoing impact on the project, while School 
Infrastructure NSW is working closely with the School Leadership to manage and implement measures to minimise 
the impact on school operations.  

Covid Safety 

A comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan is in place for the Harrington Park Public School site and the contractor 
enforces strict compliance and follows all current health guidelines. 

Safety is the number one priority for School Infrastructure NSW and we are following all health advice in relation to 
construction sites. 

Regular updates are published on the School Infrastructure NSW website to communicate the changes on our sites in 
Greater Sydney in line with NSW Government’s COVID-19 Guidelines. To keep up to date, please visit: 
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au. 
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